CITY OF NORTHFIELD, MINNESOTA
CITY COUNCIL RESOLUTION #2016-113
COUNTY STATE-AID HIGHWAY 1 FROM TH 3 TO TH 246
NON-MOTORIZED IMPROVMENTS

WHEREAS, Rice County State-Aid Highway 1 from Trunk Highway (TH) 3 to TH 246

pavement has reached the end of its life and Rice County has indicated
reconstruction is planned for 2018; and,

WHEREAS, Rice County wants to construct the roadway to meet future traffic needs, address,

safety, and provide for non-motorized improvements; and,

WHEREAS, Rice County State-Aid Highway 1 from TH 3 to TH 246 is unique in its location

that it touches the southern jurisdictional boundary of the City of Northfield on the
west and touches some of the City of Dundas’s jurisdictional boundary and is in
Bridgewater Township; and,

WHEREAS, Rice County has indicated the Non-Motorized improvements for the project are

estimated to cost $520,000; and,

WHEREAS, Rice County has requested funding consideration from the City of Northfield.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL OF THE
CITY OF NORTHFIELD, MINNESOTA:

L
2.

The City of Northfield recognized the unique character of this roadway.

The City of Northfield will participate in the cost share for the north half on the
underpass, hence the section that will be within the City’s jurisdictional boundary at some
time in the future when annexation occurs and will contribute for the trail improvements
on the south side of the roadway from the underpass to Highland Parkway.

The City will contribute at a cost share percentage of 45% for the north half of the
underpass, in an amount of $74,250.00.

The trail improvements on the south side of the roadway from the underpass to Highland
Parkway are estimated to cost $190,000, of which 45% cost split is $85,500. The City of
Northfield will cost share at 1/3 of the 45% of the trail improvements in the amount of
$28,500.00 and the other cost share of the trail be provided from the City of Dundas and
Bridgewater Township.

Cost participation in item 4 shall only occur if the City of Dundas and Bridgewater
Township agree to participate in a similar arrangement for the trail segment on the north
side of County Road 1 from Farrel Ave./Highland Parkway to 1% Timberlane Drive.

The funding for this will be further defined at a future date with a cooperative cost share
agreement or another agreement that the Council enters into with Rice County prior to the

improvement in 2018.



PASSED by the City Council of the City of Northfield on this 15th day of November, 2016.
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